Town of Stonington
K-12 School Building Committee

November 13, 2007

The K-12 School Building Committee held a regular meeting on November 13, 2007, in the Library Classroom of the Stonington High School

Present:  Deane Beverly, John Bolduc, Curt Krushinsky, Peter Manning, John O’Brien, Kathy Sanford, Paul Sartor, and invited guest Bill King, Board of Education.
Absent:   Gail MacDonald, Mike McKee, and Joanne Rodriguez.
(1)  Call to Order/Approval of Minutes


Paul Sartor, Chairman, called the meeting to order at 7:03 p.m.  He reviewed minutes from the meeting held on October 9, 2007.  A motion was made by John Bolduc, seconded by Deane Beverly, and it was voted to approve the minutes as distributed.
(2)  Correspondence


None

(3)  Gilbane Report 
Punch List

Peter Manning stated the punch list has been narrowed down and shared with John Jenny with Fletcher Thompson.  There is a list of remaining items with dollars attributed.  He will work with Mr. Jenny to determine if a credit is appropriate. 

   
Cost Report


All figures have been incorporated into the Cost Report, including $2,000 for replacement of the manhole resulting in $16,345 remaining.

Changes

The only change open is with Fleet (approximately $3,000) for the weir in the manhole.
(4)  Invoices


Requisition No. 40 from Gilbane Building Company in the amount of $33,008.33 (last bill for the detention pond).  Valley Communication System for projectors installed in the Band/Choral Room $9,871.80 ($707.80 and $9,164.00).  Total invoices $42,880.13.  A motion was made by Deane Beverly, seconded by John O’Brien, and it was voted to approve payment of the invoices in the amount of $42,880.13.  
(5)  Fletcher Thompson Report/Elementary School Study

Paul Sartor stated he met with Curt Krushinsky to brainstorm on the proposed building/renovation options developed at the Committee meeting on October 9, 2007.  The biggest challenge is to reach a consensus on a direction.  Curt Krushinsky presented an overview of the existing floor plans for West Vine Elementary School, West Broad Street Elementary School, Deans Mill Elementary School, Pawcatuck Middle School, and Mystic Middle School and reviewed the options identified by the Committee.  A lengthy discussion ensued with a particular focus on Option E (Construct one new middle school to consolidate Mystic Middle School and Pawcatuck Middle School enrolment.  Renovate/add to Mystic Middle School and Pawcatuck Middle School to convert to elementary schools.  Consider both current grade configuration and K-5 elementary and 6 through 8 middle school configuration).  The Committee also discussed the following:
· Classroom configuration.  Adding an extra grade in the elementary school will not require redistricting.
· Enrollment projections.

· Cost matrix.

· Existing space program versus requirements of the Education Specifications.

· Master control budget.

· Mechanical systems.
· Impact on bond rating.
Next Steps

· Contact Ken Donovan to determine if the duct work in Mystic Middle School and Pawcatuck Middle School is sized for air conditioning.  
· Revise numbers.  

· Obtain copies of the 2003 original study/review done by Fletcher Thompson.  Bill King will scan the document and forward a copy to Kevin Burns, Fire Marshal to review fire and safety code issues. 

· The goal will be to obtain feedback by the next Committee meeting.

School Location - Option E
Paul Sartor stated that the current West Vine Street School may be the most feasible location with 44 acres and 30 ft. frontage on Route 2.  Topography and site work would have to be determined.   Assuming this is possible, the existing building could be demolished or used for pre-school or the Board of Education.  
(6)  New Business
Paul Sartor spoke to Steve Murphy today about signage on the high school to the left of the lighthouse.  Curt Krushinsky will contact the sign company.  Perhaps the class of 2008 would purchase the sign, or maybe there will be some remaining funds that could be allocated.  

John Bolduc spoke to the maintenance staff regarding drive units on the roof top and the design.  The reset button is on the unit and staff has to climb on roof.  The high school roof has five different levels.  One of the issues is on the science room.   The fans have no safety aspects built in and a safety harness cannot be used.  Peter Manning stated something could probably be done around the fan.  It was recommended that the town engineer make recommendations with a cost estimate.  
(7)  Old Business

John Bolduc asked for an update on a pending worker’s compensation case. Peter Manning responded that trade contractor meeting minutes and safety documents are being pulled together.
(8)  Public Comment

None.
(9) Adjournment

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 8:41 p.m.
Submitted by,

___________________________                            _____________________________
Maureen L. Carboni, Recorder                                  Paul Sartor, Chairman
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